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To ensure continued delivery of the WHSPFA Communications, please 
set-up our email address as a contact/safe sender.  

 

 

 

PRESIDENT'S NOTE 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear WHS Families, 
 
Happy Valentine’s Day! Thank you to everyone who 
contributed to the Sweet Surprises for the WHS teachers 
and staff! Everyone was SO thrilled and appreciative!  
 
This newsletter is packed with NEW information! Make 
sure to scroll down and mark your calendars! WHS is booming with activity - 
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there is something for EVERYONE!  
 
February school vacation week is next week! EJNOY! 
 
Best,  
Abbie DiMatteo & Brenda Mandile, Co-Chairs 
whspfa@gmail.com 
www.whspfa.org 

 

“Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful, committed citizens can change the world; indeed, 
it’s the only thing that ever has.” – Margaret Mead  

 

THE MASKED WHS STAFFER Week #23! 
 

 

 

1.What high school did you go to? 
 Dedham High School Dedham, MA  

2.What was your favorite subject in high 
school? French and psychology 
(respectively, my minor and major at 
Quinnipiac University!)   
3.What sport and/or extracurricular were 
you involved in high school? I 
competitively danced all styles from the 
time I was 3 to my senior year of high 
school. I also briefly did theater and was a 
member of the French club and the 
National Honor Society.   
4.What is one of your hidden talents?  I'm 
a pretty good baker, if I do say so myself 
:)   
5.Favorite Movie/Book/Band/Food? Back 
to the Future/A Moveable Feast by 
Hemingway/Zac Brown Band/Pizza  

6.Is there a quote or saying that you live 
your life by? The world is a book and 
those who do not travel read only a page. 
-Saint Augustine  

*Don't forget to scroll all the way down to find out 
who this is! 

 

 

 

  

WHS IMPORTANT DATES - MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

 



Click here for District School Calendar  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

ALL SCHOOL DATES - NEW EVENTS ADDED!  
 

MON 2/21 - FRI 2/25 - February Vacation  

 

WED 3/2 - NHS Trivia Night, WHS LG 1 & 2, 6-8 pm  

 

THURS 3/3 - Orchestra Concert, WHS Auditorium, 5:30-9  

 

WED 3/9 - No School, Professional Day  

 

WED 3/9 - Night of the Arts  

 

FRI, SAT, & SUN -3/18, 3/19, & 3/20 - WHS Spring Musical "Anything Goes" 
(7pm/7pm and 2pm)  

 

SUN 3/27 - WHS Royals, WHS Auditorium, 5-10 pm  

 

FRI 4/8 - Spring Choral Concert, WHS Auditorium, 7-8:30 pm  

 

FRI 5/6 - Jazz Night, WHS Auditorium, 7-9 pm  
 

THURS 5/12 - Strawberry Pops, WHS Auditorium, 6-8 pm  

 

SUN 5/15 - Orchestra/Chamber Concert, TBD 7:30-9:30 pm  

 

FRI 6/17 - LAST DAY OF SCHOOL  
 
 

For class-specific events, see the Class News Sections below. 
 

 

 

  

MORNING DROP OFF REMINDERS 

For everyone’s safety and to help facilitate a better morning traffic flow with 
student drop offs, we ask that all families who drop off students, to please 
drive as far up through the traffic circle toward the stop sign. Please do not 
drop off on the corner as you pull in. Please do not drop off in the crosswalk 

area. Please pull up as far as possible and have your student(s) wait until it is 
safe to get out of the car. 

 

 

 

  

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UTALBsU3o7fm0kbEuStnehxEgVbNvzG6sCxQLOhtq9_52a9ud1zj-ouQioFUnHvE7VuZmD7H57gGfbx5UQyU_fF7sHVmkKR0B7erjrLsgub70Uh0sW7dAIiSjHaXsMQPZo-jbMirsjwcskc2tBt0nNhZcyv022SufYj9EhuvpL3KDCKNmkSQA-h1GQu3I3xeJg==&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==


 

PARENT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!  

FINANCIAL LITERACY FAIR 

 

The Social Studies department at WHS will host a Financial Literacy Fair for 
the entire Junior class (Grade 11) on the afternoon of Wednesday, March 
16. The Fair will introduce students to the financial basics of post-collegiate 

life.  
  

We are looking for volunteers from the community to assist with the 
Fair. Volunteers will help guide students through their activities, provide 

deeper explanations for any of the financial tasks, and/or help with the Fair’s 
functioning. If you’ve made any adult decisions like getting a job, buying a car, 
or renting an apartment, then you have the required experience to assist us!  

  
The Fair should run for about one hour, from approximately 2.00 to 3.00 

PM. Volunteers should arrive at WHS between 1.30 PM and 1.45 PM, in order 
to receive assignments and a short training before the Fair begins. More 

information will be provided to volunteers in advance. 
If you have any further questions, suggestions, or concerns, please feel free 
to contact Scott Spencer or Andrew Langlois at Winchester High School.  

 
 

SIGN UP HERE TO VOLUNTEER  

 

 

 

 

 

  

LAST CALL FOR 2022 YEARBOOKS! 

Last call to order yearbooks for the 2022 school 
year. Visit https://www.yearbookordercenter.com/ and enter 13780 as your 

code.  

Sales will close on Friday February 18th or sooner if we sell out.  

 

 

 

  

LOST AND FOUND 

The WHS Lost and Found is OVERFLOWING! We have lonely jackets and 
sweatshirts and water bottles and more waiting to be reunited with their 

owners. Students, please swing by the rack at the back of the cafeteria to find 
your things!  
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Ms. Hanlon also has quite the stash of found earrings, rings, necklaces and 
more small items in the main office. If you are missing one of these items, 

please see her. 

 

 

 

  

REMINDER: ATHLETIC EQUIPMENT 

No athletic equipment may be left in the main office during the school 
day. Students are to store this equipment in the locker rooms or team rooms.   

 

 

 

  

THE RED & BLACK NEWSPAPER 

ATTENTION ALL STUDENTS: The Red & Black Newspaper has created a 
new website, and all students have access to a free account. Check Out the 

Website Here!  

 

 

 

  

A fantastic Saturday afternoon activity for our WHS students! 
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A fantastic Friday night activity for our WHS parents! 
 



 

 

SAVE THE DATE - MUSICAL BINGO 

Sponsorship opportunities are available for $250 which includes two tickets 
and business/family name prominently displayed. One or two families can go 
in together to sponsor--you don't need to have a business to be a sponsor!   

Sign Up Here if interested in a sponsorship 

ALL PROCEEDS OF THE EVENT GO TOWARDS THE SENIOR 
FESTIVITIES FOR THE CLASS OF 2023! 

 

 

 

  

PARKING REMINDERS 

Students are reminded that they may ONLY park in the student lot. Students 
parked in other places (visitor parking, staff spots, unauthorized spots on 
Skillings Road) are subject to ticketing. Repeat offenders may have their 

parking pass revoked. 

Students are ALSO reminded to use the trash receptacles in the parking 
lot. Please do not just leave your trash on the ground. 
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION ON HEALTH SCREENINGS 

Monday, February 14th and Tuesday, February 15th the WHS nurses and 
PE teachers will be holding our mandated DPH Screenings (hearing, vision, 

height & weight) with our 10th graders, during their PE classes.  

If you wish to opt your student out of the screenings, please email our new 
high school nurse, Kristen Lichtenberg. 

 

 

 

  

WPS COVID-19  

 

ALL positive COVID-19 test results should now be submitted via  
this form (regardless of whether the test was taken at home or through a 
clinic). This is required to determine your student’s clearance date for 
returning to school.  

 You do not need to contact your school nurse 
 Please remember to report your student absent as you normally would 
 While isolation guidance for COVID-19 has been shortened to 5 days if 

you never had symptoms or if symptoms have resolved, it is your 
responsibility to monitor your students and keep them home longer to 
recover, if needed 

 

Available Information: Please Check First Before you Call: 

 Please refer to the Daily Symptom Checker  
 WPS COVID-19 Protocols 
 WPS Testing Program  
 Email us for resources for students in isolation or quarantine  
 Town of Winchester COVID Page (includes guidance on what to do if 

test positive or if have been exposed to someone with COVID-19)  

 

CLASS OF 2022 NEWS 
 

Attention Class of 2022! 

It’s Cap and Gown Time!  
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Please log on to highschool.herffjones.com to place your order. Click on 
login and set up your account. Type Winchester in the “find your school” box, 

click on Winchester High School and place your order.   

The website is now active so place your order as soon as possible! The cost 
is $16.00, this includes cap, gown and a 2022 red and black tassel.  

 

 

 

  

IMPORTANT CLASS OF 2022 DATES 

 

TUES 3/22 Senior Parent Night & Senior Internship Meeting, 6-9 pm, WHS 
Auditorium  

 

FRI 5/27 Senior's Last Day  

 

WED 6/1 Senior Prom, 6-10pm  

 

FRI 6/3 Graduation, 6-8pm  

 
 

CLASS OF 2023 NEWS 
 

MONDAY FEBRUARY 14  

3PM 

DINING COMMONS 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UaedLNXwWV5ny6009bUjWmRT56muwBuOvyTvKkt5mPkOPkwLqdwDhUA3iipP_VkWu3nfbn_zMM5dqMBv46GeyLQhPcMh-HcLq2M6g74V-SWUS4OV59iybqzMpCRehT4aL_nzpI4eFQU1Mhbv5F63fOAkCay3FRwqOrOuZwihncQP3adBsI2uAzz52SLadE2NegweOIb2qms3F9277m0bf7MccBX18H_2UnAHoBrvTaugry_Vrv46T0JUMrcMMFOJK7d57Som5feaYWHBAOUqHJFSsKcA0aXTh0G2RXbAJvUUQhbVYGaGJcSeAiG-Lzj_WfCJrClYnhcwRYnfsjqd8nHog-4VIQRvBKfyC94gkjjkGVQzR1YGFdCWtDaQEjfqe5gtkS5Y509NbrZ008_vllTlv2baPgjlriCCcAI9aq9V3LhRcHfTR5CTz7u5XTQyZtNJzej-Q9N0p9B8Ddk1tK_zXQmFe4XDMx0nirEpBGzKgt5b4X9uq-H_XteDnmBNcCWG15aHhjimvq6fCFNJviYG0DH8qAZznXEQUErPCUPB9xi0HglegDMsrnVO5LgvEbo74KCnZr7RC42GJzdzrzk9mHCpebOJHQMeQ9Uj9n9qRKUNU0WQ5LpNcGh4kkJRfw==&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==


 

 

 

 

  

CLASS OF 2023 COLLEGE NIGHT 

Wednesday, February 16th, 2022  
WHS Auditorium 7-8:30 PM 

 

In early February, Counselors will be meeting with all juniors to review post-
secondary options and outline the college search process. The Guidance 
Department’s College Planning Night for juniors features local admissions 
professionals who will describe the admissions process from the colleges’ 

perspective. The panel will include Admissions representatives for three area 
schools. Guidance Coordinator Suzanne Ontso will discuss how to get started 

on the college selection process and provide an overview of how to use 
Naviance. The College Planning Night is the first in a series of workshops 

designed to equip parents and students with as much information as possible 
about the college process. Students should attend this with their 

parents/guardians. Counselors invite students and families to make individual 
appointments to discuss their specific post-secondary plans AFTER the 

workshops have concluded.  
 

 

 

  

ATTENTION CLASS OF 2023 PARENTS! 

MUSICAL BINGO IS BACK! 

 

There is a small committee of volunteers that is working  



on the planning and we need more help! 
CAN YOU VOLUNTEER? CLICK MY SIGN UP FOR FOOD, AUCTION 

COMMITTEE, SET UP, AND MORE!  

Sponsorship opportunities are also available for $250 which includes two 
tickets and business/family name prominently displayed. One or two families 

can go in together to sponsor--you don't need to have a business to be a 
sponsor!  

Sign Up Here if Interested in a Sponsorship 

ALL PROCEEDS OF THE EVENT GO TOWARDS THE  
SENIOR FESTIVITIES FOR THE CLASS OF 2023 

 

 

 

  

IMPORTANT CLASS OF 2023 DATES 

 

MON 2/14 - Bake Sale, 3pm, WHS Dining Commons  

 

WED 2/16 - College Info Night, 7-8:30pm, WHS Auditorium  

 

FRI 2/18 - Junior Class Cocoa, 3-4pm, WHS Dining Commons  

 

FRI 3/4 - Class Dinner, 6-9pm, WHS Dining Commons  

 
 

CLASS OF 2024 NEWS 
 

Get excited! It is finally time for the Sophomore Red Carpet Semi Formal! 
Come one and all to the Class of 2024’s first ever dance!  

April 1st, 7-9:30pm 

WHS Dining Commons 

More information about tickets coming soon.  

Hope to see you there! 

 

 

 

  

CHIPOTLE FUNDRAISER 

Come join us for the Sophomore Chipotle fundraiser! 33% of event proceeds 
will go towards supporting the class of 2024. On March 2nd from 5-9 

pm at 112 commerce way, Woburn, MA, 01801  

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UYuKaurqa3L0WXj6vVfeS5zQNlXMBH7zm5okOpUZWedxMe7z0AK7qIwmAzIZsh88s2Bu3YOwIV8UcziVxgy_jYCnjJFp3Z36plqi4twJlWNUDocFmRVXw2tlWtUg220n8XsYXf65pxAMb3srQhReF9RmE9vBtHBTABork2Jc2xZABfKmYVqzIJIi_0hWhtW0MWyYbftCkqJ3BSNtbl91m8I=&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UYuKaurqa3L0WXj6vVfeS5zQNlXMBH7zm5okOpUZWedxMe7z0AK7qIwmAzIZsh88s2Bu3YOwIV8UcziVxgy_jYCnjJFp3Z36plqi4twJlWNUDocFmRVXw2tlWtUg220n8XsYXf65pxAMb3srQhReF9RmE9vBtHBTABork2Jc2xZABfKmYVqzIJIi_0hWhtW0MWyYbftCkqJ3BSNtbl91m8I=&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==


 

 

  

IMPORTANT CLASS OF 2024 DATES 

 

WED 4/1 - Chipotle Fundraiser, 5-9 pm  

 

MON 3/7 - Class Dinner, 4-8pm, WHS Dining Commons  

 

FRI 4/1 - Class Dance, 7:30-10pm, WHS Dining Commons  

 
 

CLASS OF 2025 NEWS 
 

IMPORTANT CLASS OF 2025 DATES 

 

FRI 4/29 - CLASS DANCE, 7-10pm, WHS Dining Commons  

 
 

WHS SPORTS 
 

WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU! 

 

Winter Sports still going strong!  
If you have scores from games and pictures of WHS athletes in 

action 

please email them to us!  
 

All team schedules can be found at WHS Team Schedules   
 

 

 

 

Watch games live on the public channel,  

and streamed live online  

 

Please email us pictures and updates for Winter Sports!  

(whspfanewsletter@gmail.com) 
 

mailto:whspfanewsletter@gmail.com
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UeCGLY-dyEQLgTSqNUIp9bGs5XQPiio2v2gWovCf3gL7Q9fyqioqwvoo1Cjl4cez8liJlg8zIM7GPu7PXg2bNAdIOTa571GDOaNv07ZnF9cejXKx-uiHDuJjVHT0FeohQQ==&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6USqQkFyR6AZlg5y9oSm6l4PTZsP26TrTGKwEdV3l8TTxlbmubHi5f_EPi_QatudcR8bkpGxi7aAJjlHGZvr7euRUMN1eHWryOTBIISfILJ8L&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==
mailto:whspfanewsletter@gmail.com


 

 

  

Please send us pictures and team updates! 

whspfanewsletter@gmail.com 

 

BOYS HOCKEY 

GIRLS BASKETBALL 

GIRLS HOCKEY 

GYMNASTICS 

INDOOR TRACK & FIELD 

NORDIC SKI 

 
 

 

 

  

ALPINE SKI 

 

      

 

 

  

BOYS BASKETBALL  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

GIRLS HOCKEY 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

SWIMMING 

 

The boys had a solid end to their season at the Middlesex League Meet.  
They finished 5th out of 7 teams with some great swims!  

No more 5:00 AM wake-up calls for them.  
 

(L to R) Benny Chen, Gary Xiang, 
Aaron Fisher & Leon Fu 

 

 

(L to R) Ibny Crookson, Eric Lee 
& Desmond Gao 

 

 

(L to R) Nathan Liu & Ethan Guo 

 

 



 

 

Pictured below 
(L to R) Henry Leung, 

Gabe Guo & Felix Chen 

 

 

Pictured below - (L) Senior Captain Jason Clark 
(R) newly elected Captain Allen Huseinovic 

 

 



 

 

  

WRESTLING 

It was a tough loss to Arlington at home on Wed night 
39-29 Arlington. 

 

Saturday saw the Division 1 Sectionals at Newton South High School. 
Napoleon Suderman placed 1st, Jadd Farra placed 2nd, Ethan Cobbold & 

Anthony Donlon placed 3rd, Obadiah Cao, Noah Cafferky & Paul Reid placed 
4th, Joey Testa & Brian Claxton placed 6th. 

 

Napoleon, Jadd, Ethan, Anthony, Obadiah, Noah and Paul head to the D1 
States next weekend. 

Go Winchester Wrestling! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHS ARTS, MUSIC & THEATER 
 



CALLING ALL ARTISTS AND PERFORMERS!  
 

Student Council will be accepting submissions for Night of the Arts,  
which will take place at the high school on March 9th.  

 
Please remember we are looking for disciplines of art (ex. film, paintings, 

performances, and sculptures). There will be another opportunity 
to submit art in late February.  

 
Please either turn in your completed form to Mrs. Leduox's  

mailbox in the main office or email it to Camille Clarke. 
 

Thank you and we look forward to seeing everyone's impressive work!  
 

 

 

  

WHS CLUBS & GROUPS 
 

Click here for a list of WHS Clubs and Organizations  

 Check this section for current club news, meetings & events  

 

 

 

  

CONGRATS TO MODEL UN TEAM! 

Congratulations to THE Winchester Model UN Team on taking home nine 
awards at the Boston Invitational Model United Nations Conference! The Red 
and Black debated, compromised, laughed, and researched with participants 
from all across the country and world over the course of the past weekend at 

BOSMUN, which was hosted at the Boston Marriott Copley Place. Special 
congratulations to Krishan Hedge, Mason Casebeer, and Sophie Chung for 

winning verbal commendations, Aashna Miharia for Best Position Paper, 
Spenser Wu for Honorable Mention, along with Adah Nordan, Anya 
L'Esperance, Georgia Keeler, and Maggie Fisher for Best Delegate! 

 

 

 

  

mailto:2204028@wpsstudent.com
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UUgfV6mh8aL-ABL5BVt5HZTXDfMwQOdKjPKeZjxsmTMjRHvkSEZnkxismZ5sfKk7eiN5Z5S5JMMlOsnow4xYJlrb7eLE0edNNe4FtsB30VeE5fu7_XDLmlrQqz4qm3UVZ6ZLRFH4Fx6Uqen1jwBDSc1cuZGA3aS3w0wb5Y_nPJXelEv345VXOUk=&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==


 

 

Our Mathletes getting it done in a remote competition! 
 

 

 

  

The Winchester High School Food Bank Club is hosting a winter food drive 
from February 1st - 15th! A donation box will be set up at the school, so you 

can drop off food. All food will be brought to the EnKa food pantry to help 
families in need this winter. Examples of food to bring are non-perishable 

foods, such as canned fruits or vegetables, soup, uncooked pasta, etc. Please 
contact 2307065@wpsstudent.com with any questions. Thank you!  

 

 

 

  

The Art Club is now meeting every Thursday, 3:15 - 4:30, in room C109. 
The Art Club is a great opportunity for students to be creative in one of the art 

classrooms, whether or not they are in, or have taken, any art classes.  

 

 

 

  

JSA Debate is every Wednesday from 5-6 in B209! Come join us this week 
and join our Google Classroom, Instagram, email list, and weekly political 

debates!  

 

 

 

  

The Winchester World Culture Club will be meeting Wednesdays from 3:15-
4:15 in the library. In this club we will explore the wonders of world cultures 
through lots of fun and interactive activities. We hope to see you there!  

 

 

 

  

Join the Purple Club on Tuesday, February 16 at 7:30 pm to hear from 

mailto:2307065@wpsstudent.com


special guest Dr. Kiriakopoulos who will discuss the basics of epilepsy and be 
available to answer questions.  

Here is the zoom link to join.  

 

 

 

  

Join Upcycle Club next Tuesday 2/15 during Win Black to make some super 
cool woven newspaper baskets! Hope to see you there!  

 

 

 

  

WHS is always collecting menstruation products for its drive to combat period 
poverty. Items can be dropped at the main office. 

 

NEWS AROUND TOWN 
 

The WHS PFA does not specifically endorse events and organizations and shares information on 
events and activities that may be of interest to the WHS community as a courtesy for informational 

purposes.  
 

 

 

  

TOWN ELECTION CANDIDATE FORUM 

 

Dear members of the Winchester Schools community - it is that time of year 
again. Our Town election will be held on Saturday March 19, with all 
precincts voting at WHS.  
 

The League of Women Voters of Winchester will again sponsor candidate 
forums for all townwide offices where there are more candidates than open 
seats, resulting in a competitive election. This year that will include: 
 

Select Board 

Board of Health 

Planning Board 

School Committee 

Library Trustee 

 

We would like to ask that all interested adults and students submit possible 
debate questions to candidatequestions@lwvwinchester.org. 

 

No question is too big, too small, or too controversial. We will examine all 
questions, identify issues that residents are concerned about, and write 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UY-jAeGSP4Cl8ANTU2W986M5yZwKVvoWt_1hrNM3bGuHbvFahn72GLkU2q52w_fqV7I7rOZvwCE8ihUfh8le1S88s-DeoMMGl5t-Z2Fm8TsFv8Ht3ixE6YGJfgf3Pf8Y0yfbcQpuMApmqvlsV1bvRKtpjl4Tm9q2dc7tkz0nrLok1yTRgROz2CJFhvWdZc1qSoKgYkzdPuELAP9r_5ZkVaRVW4LKUKu0scPrVY0kYVF8p845khzRHC01DbVZwnJypU4_hfN0PpGHoj4PySBXRAlbNAQZzkJVsOXoF9BGKT2gOXApEbWAHa2N9kKqXeNctjimGHI1c47X9D6NeW35cUvaQz23nObUJTySvbd64CyQo7fX3mBt_JqDc7KUv8EEt3oQEKAe-589q5tpHAZ0qTNprFjXv13ZnPzxuE8vKFAbRjYIQptrZgjziySni_436GH5W0wuJd6rEkJNI8FwUD-RcNTHvdEX_RIPVCbSi5PWD0wsCJrRIUVTYN-FvVL--wKwpgSfRBn5Opiq0JBptKSKVKq2njh1T7Oav8AmQt4CLIyQyMWrypDb55KNpgslXj1aS5u--8O25rn7-WQIcIbk0AH4Z7xXhKduWyCXVlK9WLX12YcYlDZCy-YS8E--UvKlnul2Z0p5dDI4Z3gDNTuCPpja-nB11QFn6FeKFpSz8p8OrarUhAkAMeo7offUHtQCKsvZOsXQ&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==
mailto:candidatequestions@lwvwinchester.org


questions that cover the issues in a way that is unbiased, civil, and hopefully 
designed to elicit the candidates' positions about the issues. 
 

Thank you for your participation in the governance of our Town. 
 

The League of Women Voters of Winchester. 
 

Submit Questions for Candidates 

 

 

 

 

 

  

mailto:candidatequestions@lwvwinchester.org


 

 

Email ENKA 

 

 

 

mailto:enkapantry@gmail.com


 

 

  

 

 

The En Ka Society’s calendar raffle is here!! Please support the En Ka 
Society’s many philanthropic efforts by purchasing one or more $10 raffle 

tickets. 
By doing so, you will not only be supporting the En Ka Society programs, 
but you will also help to patronize our local businesses that are 

featured as daily prizes. 
  
           Sample of daily prizes during the month of March: 
           $500 cash prize,  
           $300 gift card to Simms ll Jewelers  

           $250 gift card to Mahoney’s Garden Center  

           $250 gift card to Lucia’s  

   
There are 3 ways to purchase your $10 raffle ticket by Feb 26th 

1.    Go to Bookends  

2.    Visit our website at En Ka Raffle 2022 and click on the link and pay with PayPal  
3.    From any En Ka member  

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001z3bT7RpauRQXY1KFE2rhX2Ap5sIgGqQf_LAqDiNi5nrtPrtBojV-x4mzMMlVOeMLWBrYoNBYMtli_4E9WVIjirW7K9bGxG0JWqEI-4aa7eoQUcnNboSR83DiWtzQiVU1uDmldfO_UNQwTCTYg5CEGg==&c=HK1TJPslclXVamV-2pSiBaxWq5V0JRVuOFGpzVwpCy8qvNXRafCP0A==&ch=G21Z3AAu8E6PcVrgXh7kBW1XbWqCH2HJzDxmiZvJYbtcIfJ5khQ8Ew==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UY-jAeGSP4ClZvUgsQb9dYaqTtPYeVfKkGnZPW3kf5ZoJbituzEJ1DTlfjx3q2uirDOihTr3WQCr1Oy9lveDZMaNzeoqIHOLgfXNQNEj9PS4vnxpmfbinlU=&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==


 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kathy Coughlin Massa at 781-589-0977  
 

 

 

  

mailto:kcoughlin@northatlanticmortgage.net


 

 



Register for 2/16 Webinar 

 

 

 

 

 

  

TEEN SUMMER EXPO 

PLAN YOUR TEEN'S PERFECT SUMMER - The annual Teen Summer Expo 
is back! Wednesday, February 16, at Fusion Academy, 100 Summit Drive, 
Burlington from, 5:30-8:00pm.  Meet with directors of meaningful summer 
enrichment programs for kids ages 12-18. Options for every interest and 
budget. FREE and OPEN TO ALL. Easy highway access and plenty of 

parking.  Pre-Register at www.TeenSummerExpos.com.     
Vaccination ands masks required.   

 

 

 

  

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UZzS7wJEEndKP0S0qv0VFhZZjIw3wQs7oGmGZz5HmqblQpujcU1387DxdPHMdXtiRzmjqZUxFCEVaXEvinmmsQmOTaOYteqHgFQ7s9WwoZ6yvuMKxrKRmqhwVAlA2qHxiPHrg-SO1Vurb0MATbXBKSY=&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UY-jAeGSP4ClLCwF7reACJdV-y3P7Nu0EpadNi8jrHfZ3MooHmQrEBOCcwwm0qUEmKfpbYsLOeQ8SSq2nPoHdEXHdXa2TelAc3tChI3pD5HST4OhOMxl0Achr-gJsez98LU19jZM4af4WKxkhEBMXAIcGaxvdqtXKmQa1Tx_sPO6-wEfiy2nob8IJsm2v_PtyBDyb-21auUNjB_b7A5KCfNR85Kt-AM4FD1Tm4D0qdszvHCL23BeOFy9v9QFAT5x1hRBnU86VwwWaI5Wc-b1_KiQGXrhK3wKuMZZnkDlTEd-re15pdbvLLLsaXH6_yHfGY81C8_sa_1lvGevBYuFcjPnWPe5GKz5k81JYNm8Kgp8Kav1Hvsj1cA0qt0qINkKK1Ut2wUh9TJJENdL_EpAW8Y2PhkupeM3i4gqMXLj-pxSM8C5nDtswP-0oswj-Rha2A==&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UY-jAeGSP4ClpJoTTrjb7E_bzOj_BtItQiolvUYteBuczT2a6QY9D6SYYkZNgyh-j4pjPZ0jZu5V72rah3DJG-fNsjUWpcZKKfiIyNAzibI5xlgZ-UtcK3oPVZAZWlcXBKbMldJye7z4v3TUWFW_4FkOvCwXLGgo5nrDsHeeqbhygeMlsusK7tgavJbbq43CGo1NAdG3h1R_P8xz1VIb87cIYoctPptNXYTkD1RMCDKD7DOUyiz-OGj5Pt4S0gGr6QE7K1Qg67sVMqA34muhjnkA0aYTl6CARHp-rK7QXlWKSZc-WFvld1CgJwaGOsZNkFcNt0Jy77MIClsIzMJGaGHAA0UrVYHb9_jhfmN9EldCW_5i9jxu0Uxg9uMR6gMF68FTwlM6f5wPuCKT3JvDnJfdr1wTiT7bAffQNeppeDFMkjAoxRi2EYzj8X4GgW1Rzk79aFyNkPiy&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==


 

 

Register Here for Climate Solutions and You 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UY-jAeGSP4Cl2spixLB-eUG1xfuRr0STxR40LR1mL66qT_AIWumvCHvEM7EjZaoWxPUxJkMa4B4QlsYgqsgqRg-4s2ICA0WmmsllI_kmPlKG&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==


 

 

  

 REPAIR CAFE  

The goal of Repair Café is to encourage folks to repair and reuse items (such 
as clothing, furniture, tools, appliances, bikes, toys, etc) rather than throw 

them away. The next Repair Café will be held on Saturday, February 26th, 
2022 from 9.30 am to 12.30 pm in Chidley Hall at the First Congregational 

Church of Winchester (just across from the town common).  It is at the same 
location as our last Repair Café.  

Our volunteers had a great time too and are ready for new challenges. We will 
add a Spring Bike Tune-up for small children’s bikes; simple safety overview 

checking tires, brakes, etc. We would love to have more children’s toys to 
repair too, these things sometimes need a small fix to have a whole new 
life.  So sort out your broken goodies and sign up for the Repair Café. 

 

Repair Cafe Sign Up 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UY-jAeGSP4Cl01BZtXf_i3M3yxCRZKmP8bkkRUbbE5qVnYEryaR46e9svTBipRXPmG4hc82wEj1PXw3bJXVQkUNxQHmYNXCcpEzbPPF7d_xtlWf5wXZ9_XPmEj8QCLkptesntmZZ-oAe&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==
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Email Stephanie 
Haines 

 

 

 

Visit Walden Eating 
Disorder Website 

 

 

 

Email Winchester 
Coalition 
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Register for Zoom Here 

 

 

 

SPORTS AROUND TOWN 
 

 

 

BOYS YOUTH LACROSSE 
  
Winchester Lax Parents! Spring Lax registration is OPEN. We cannot wait to 
be back out there with the boys. Our success on the field is determined by  

how the boys improve and how much fun they have. We love the wins,  
but Town Lax is about friendship, fun and improvement.  

 
Registration link 

 
Important Dates to Remember: 

Our season opens on April 4th. House League parents we will  
have Friday afternoon practices, and Saturday afternoon games.  

We will not conflict with Sandlot games. 
 

We will have a WYL “assembly” on April 3rd. Location will be  
weather dependent. This is a K-8th grade event, and we will have  

skill competitions (not all skills will be “lax” skills) for prizes. 
 

Pre-Season – We will plan to secure some pre-season turf under the lights 
for our league teams to get some skills and drill work in before April 4th.  

 
Equipment – US Lacrosse has recently passed a rule that all shoulder pads 

have a chest protector that meets NOCSAE standards ND200. WYL  
will enforce this for 3rd-8th grade. All of the lacrosse stores and sites now  
have this gear fully stocked – you will have a hard time finding gear that  

does not meet these new standards. More info here  
 

Cost – For 2022, we have slightly increased the cost of 3rd - 8th grade 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UY-jAeGSP4Clu0DDmsaF2eFlw7GA8yRaj83Uprgvbpb5NjGpi4dscOkInOt265Qhq7L40yyuaIXQUvWicVvE9ysj5wM8No0IF-S1Koc6hZePwoQgx7pnZuCxMqlznDFr3xam-pc2AnAOw4WTi56ZP9A5IedIyIuYy1bgIzvU7fg3&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UfXdk1Md4szQlD_HhY19tySAHDIUzd4ZcVtvG4zHGkkuJecSbppx1_502_Bp0evyZK_WiUoS9njNT18f2ZZ89mK6Y-le2RG0W7o--wZltn_0T-_YIH8pFhz84N1259Bh2v6bjAW_lMBYw_6RVWtFDTvXshTKS6Z61SVw9QdBoDNB&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==
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lacrosse. WYL lost money in 2020 (COVID), and was slightly in the red in  
2021 as we made investments and recovered from the effects of Covid.  

Please email us if you would like us to consider a scholarship.  
Please do not sign up and not pay without reaching out to us. 

 
Local College Lax – There is a lot of great local college lax. We will plan a 

couple “All-Program” field trips to watch some of our program friends play. We 
will head to Tufts on March 29th to watch a few WYL and  

WHS alum (Jake Mabardy, Ryan McCarthy, Andrew Murray) take on the 
elephants. We will also head over to Harvard to watch WYL alum  

Collin Bergstrom play and may have some behind the scene access. 
 

Register up! Think warm thoughts. Let’s go! 
 

 

 

  

 

 

WINCHESTER GIRLS YOUTH 
LACROSSE  

SPRING REGISTRATION 

 

Limited space available on the 3
rd

- 8
th

 
Grade Travel Teams  

SIGNUP TODAY 

There are programs for girls in 

kindergarten – 8
th

 grade. Beginners 
are welcome! Please visit us 
at winchestergirlslacrosse.com to 
register today. Contact us if you have 
any questions. See you on the field!  

 

 

 

  

2022 REGISTRATION FOR BASEBALL & SOFTBALL 
  
Hello friends, Spring is around the corner and it's time to get ready for softball 
& baseball! Registration is open for all kids who want to play this spring. We 

are excited about the work the Board has put in during the off season to 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UfXdk1Md4szQvtKnvfqUdCOV3tU1AQt-fkkBYa8Zs6EiCZZZmYpH6Irv95VoRpCL9Jt78AQOqQIVqhxN4r2zcc9N3nRLSFMk8vjPkCmXeP3E&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==
mailto:winchestergirlslacrosse.com
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enhance our programs and we're eager to get the season rolling.  
 

Please visit our website to sign up today!  
March 15th is the registration deadline! 

 
Babe Ruth Baseball (13-15U) 

We are excited to announce that the WYBS 13-15U baseball program  
is now offering an in-town only Babe Ruth league to foster more  

participation in the game for this age group.  
 

Starting with the Spring 2022 season, the league will be comprised  
of 6 teams that will play 12-14 games on weeknights followed by 
the playoffs at the conclusion of the regular season. Our goal in  
establishing this new program, is to provide a fun, competitive  

and instructional baseball experience for players age 13-15  
so those players may continue to have the ability to participate  

in a recreational baseball program.  
 

The teams will play on the full size 90ft diamond as  
part of the Babe Ruth program and games will be held at Skillings,  

McDonald and Lynch fields. Teams will be organized based on age and  
skill once registration is complete and all registered players will receive  

a roster spot. The registration fee of $350 covers the cost of  
umpires, equipment and field rentals.  

 
A decision regarding the future of the program's continued participation  

in the middle school baseball program will be made in January.  
 

ALUMNI NEWS 
 

 

 

Are you a WHS Senior? Are you a parent of a WHS student or alumni?  
Are you a staff member of Winchester Public Schools? 

  
You are invited to join the Winchester Alumni Association 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001m_CaDWlUs2iwxkwn9kUZA56VbYlEmHvemgP05f2hUs39F12KI0u6UfXdk1Md4szQUT5XdJBNyIDogouPcvrITaOE1-58grFNWzLeqra-yaySND2v4zLmHiGFFv2SanBUzJACqpYD3yA=&c=SLb1-_jVNgDABgI6Qjl_SBKPDN1t0YobOOwjnwOMfAdRMm54yTYlMw==&ch=AzRngeWo01YmLItNeKFa7QeeURbdNfnP3i0OVAIdKxiESi98rOE7GQ==


Become a member HERE  
  

Winchester Alumni Association was launched in 2018 to support WHS alumni, 
staff and families in the many transitions of their lives after the 01890.  
Alumni who register through our database may receive information on 
upcoming Winchester events and volunteer opportunities, search for 

classmates, share news, and support current students and young  
alumni through networking and mentoring activities.  

 
Follow us on LinkedIn, Facebook and Instagram for our  

Alumni Spotlight Series that celebrates past WHS students now  
around the world or check out our website HERE.  

 

THE WHS MASKED STAFFER UNMASKED! 
 

 

 

UNMASKED:  
 

Our Fabulous French Teacher Erin 
Foley!  
 

Thank you ( Merci!) Ms. Foley for 
participating and helping us get to 
know you better!  
 

Stay tuned folks for our next mystery 
WHS Masked Contestant! :-) 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
 

WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU! 

  

If you have any pictures, news, updates, we want to hear from you.  
Please email us. We would love to share with the WHS Community!  
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If you NO longer wish to receive the newsletter or you wish to change or add 
a new email address to your account, please email us.  

 

To make a newsletter or a news blast submission, please email us  
NO LATER than 12:00 PM on Friday. 

   

 

  

WHSPFA | 80 Skillings Road, Winchester, MA 01890  

Unsubscribe lauren.lesperance@verizon.net  
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Try email marketing for free today!  
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